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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PRECONSIDERED INT. NO.:  

COMMITTEE: Housing and Buildings

	TITLE: A Local Law in relation to the disapproval of a determination by the department of housing preservation and development to approve the transfer of the property located at 500 West 174 Street, also known as Block 213, Lot 44, in the borough of Manhattan
	SPONSOR: Council Member Rodriguez


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This Preconsidered Intro. would disapprove the determination of the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (“HPD”) to authorize the transfer by the Department of Finance of property located at 500 West 174 Street, also known as Block 213, Lot 44, in the borough of Manhattan to a third party through the HPD’s Third Party Transfer program. In taking this action, the Council is exercising the authority granted to it by Local Law 37 of 1996, which established the framework for HPD’s Third Party Transfer Program.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately and would be deemed to have been in full force and effect on the date it was first passed by the Council.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2019
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY19

	FY Succeeding Effective FY20
	Full Fiscal Impact FY19

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES AND EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues or expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation. This is because the legislation would only effectively extend the continued management of the property under non-City management, as such, would  not have any new impact on City expenditures.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: Not applicable.
[bookmark: _GoBack]SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  New York City Council Finance Divison       	        

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Sarah Gastelum, Principal Financial Analyst 
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Rebecca Chasan, Senior Counsel

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation will be considered by the Committee on Housing and Buildings (Committee) as a Preconsidered Introduction on October 31, 2018. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, the bill would be introduced and submitted to the full Council for a vote on October 31, 2018.       

DATE PREPARED:  October 24, 2018 
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